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LAKE ONTARIO POST 313
Veterans of Foreign Wars of the United States
April 1, 2018
Dear Fellow Veterans and Friends:

Happy Easter.  April Fools Day!  This is NOT a joke, isn’t it ironic that Easter is on April Fool’s Day?
With Easter in mind, we thought it would be interesting to give you some interesting facts about Easter, here we go!          

1.  Easter is the celebration of the resurrection of Jesus Christ in the Christian religion.

2. Eggs have been seen as ancient symbol of fertility and springtime is considered to bring new life and rebirth.

3.  Americans spend $1.9 billion on Easter candy, the second biggest candy holiday after Halloween.

4.  70% of Easter candy purchased is chocolate.

5.  76% of Americans think the ears of a chocolate bunny should be the first to be eaten.

6.  Egg dyes were once made out of natural items such as onion peels, tree bark, flower petals and juices.

7.  There’s much debate about the practice of dyeing chicks.  Many hatcheries no longer participate, but others say that it isn’t dangerous to the chick’s health because the dye only lasts until the chick’s shed their fluff and grow feathers.

8.  The first story of a rabbit (later named the “Easter Bunny”) hiding eggs in a garden was published in 1680.

9.  Easter takes place on a Sunday, after the 40-day period called Lent.  Lent is referred to as a time of fasting, but participants focus more on giving up one significant indulgence.
10.  Holy Week is celebrated during the week leading up to Easter, it begins on Palm Sunday, continues on to Maundy Thursday, Good Friday, and then finally, Easter Sunday.
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11. “The White House Easter Egg Roll” has been celebrated by the President of the United States and their families since 1878.  

TRIVIA QUESTION:  Who was President in 1878? 
NEWS FROM AROUND THE POST

On March 12th, Officers, Members, and Guests were treated to or annual St. Patrick’s Dinner prepared/catered by Danny Cippolletti and his fine crew of Patty and “Dogger.”  Corned beef, potatoes, carrots, cabbage, bread, salad, and dessert.  It was a real TREAT and we thank Danny and family for the hard work they did in preparing this special dinner.  

On March 17th, Commander Gary Zanardi, Melanie McLane and John Mac Arthur participated in the St. Patrick’s Day Parade in the Village of Youngstown.

UPCOMING EVENTS
March 31, 11:00 a.m. – Youngstown Lions Club Easter Egg hunt, Fort Niagara Park
April 9 7:00 p.m. – Post Meeting to include the Nomination and Election of Officers for 2018-2019
May 5, 9:00 a.m. – Post Spring Clean-Up

May 10, 11:00 a.m. – WNY Armed Forces Week Luncheon, Salvatore’s Italian Gardens

May 12, 6:00 p.m.  – WNY Armed Forces Week Ball, Salvatore’s Italian Garden

May 14, 7:00 p.m. – Post Meeting

May 20, Noon – WNY Armed Forces Week “Salute to Our Armed Forces”, Buffalo Riverworks

June 9-10, 9:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m. – Thunder of Niagara Air Show

June 11, 7:00 p.m. – Post Meeting, Installation of Officers for 2018-19

June 14, 8:45 a.m. – Flag Day Celebration, Lew-Port Intermediate Education Center

Answer to the Trivia question: Rutherford B. Hayes
HAPPY EASTER TO ALL.  Take Good Care of yourselves and say Hello to Spring.

COL LANCE DICKINSON, CO-EDITOR

JOHN MAC ARTHUR, CO-EDITOR  

